
If you drop-off or pick-up a student at Garfield, please read this important change of procedure announcement.

STUDENT DROP-OFF AND PICK-UP PROCEDURES

CHANGE ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 22
If you drop-off or pick-up a preschooler or Kindergartener:

Please enter the front parking lot on Plymouth Street and drop-off or pick-up your student at the flagpole. Don’t stop any longer than necessary for your student exit or enter the car safely. A crossing guard will be present to assist and direct your student. If you want to walk your student to or from class, please find a legal parking space in our lot or on Plymouth Street. Please exit our lot appropriately onto Garfield Street.
If you drop-off or pick-up a first through fifth grader:

Please enter the back parking lot on Thomas Street and drop off your student as far forward in the loop as possible (making room for others behind you). Please do not stop any longer than  necessary for your student to exit or enter the car safely. If you want to walk your student to or from class, please find a legal parking space in our lot or on Thomas Street.

If you drop-off or pick-up both Pre/K and older students:

Please follow the instructions for first through fifth graders and ask your older student to walk your younger student into the building.

We have two handicapped-only spaces in the front parking lot.  Please do not block these spaces. Also, please don’t double-park anywhere in the parking lot or leave your vehicle in other than a designated parking space.  
At Garfield, students enter classrooms at 8:35 and instruction begins at 8:40. There is no adult supervision before 8:20, unless your child attends the Welcome Room. For students who eat breakfast, the target arrival time is 8:20-8:25. For all other students, the target arrival time is 8:30-8:35.
With your help, our students can arrive and depart safely everyday. Please help us keep all Garfield kids, parents, staff and community members safe. 

